

3rd June 2020

Dear parents and carers

It is with regret that I am writing to inform you we will not be able to open Nursery and Reception at Clarksfield.

Despite a tremendous effort by the staff with the support of the regional team I am unable to put the Covid-19 measures in place which we have managed for the rest of the building.

As the builders are currently working in parts of the ground floor of the building and we wouldn't be able to use the Early Years outdoor area I have made the decision that we cannot guarantee social distancing and therefore **Nursery and Reception will not be opening.** 

This decision has been approved by Oasis Community Learning Board of Trustees.

Yours sincerely,

Nigel Fowler

Principal, Oasis Academy Clarksfield

Principal - Mr Nigel Fowler

Associate Principal - Mrs Lauren Norris

Grasmere Road, Oldham, OL4 1NG Tel: 0161 213 1235 https://www.oasisacademyclarksfield.org/

